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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 22nd September 2015.
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman




Cllr. R. Leithall     
        Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson
         



Cllr. B. Lamb
In Attendance  Cllr. T. Martin.
181. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Dennis due to holiday and Cllr. Piper due to illness.
182. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
        items.
1) Cllr. Lamb – has been on the Council’s Website and was amazed at the number of items out of date. Discussions took place and it was agreed that the Assistant Clerk checks the site monthly and makes a list of items that need removing. Clerk to speak to Mr. Slaughter.
183. Matters Arising from the minutes of the 21st July and taken as read.
Matters arising.
Minute 130(21) - Water leak at the Cemetery. Mr. Brighton of West Country Utilities phoned the 
Clerk to inform her that both Mr. & Mrs. Brighton had agreed that they would not be charging Council for the repair and re-siting of the water tap, as they may need to use the facilities in the future and as gesture for the parishioners.
Minute 130(80) – Joint application with Gulworthy to TAP Fund to undertake lengthman’s work. 
The Clerk has spoken with Cllr. Leithall and it was agreed that a meeting needs to be arranged with Gulworthy to discuss the way forward.
Cllr. Benson stated he has spoken with Cllr. Sanders and Steve Jordan Executive Director of WDBC regards the issue of funding TAP applications. The Clerk read the following letter from Mr. Jordan
Thank you for your e-mail in which you raise a couple of questions about the TAP Funding scheme.
I have now had a chance to discuss these with relevant officers from both the County and West Devon Borough Council and can offer the following advice.
In regard to your  first question, my view is that if a Council pulls out of a joint bid, the bid should still go ahead if it is financially viable and the remaining Council/s wish to continue with the scheme, although I would suggest that early consultation with WDBC would be best should that scenario arise.
Second question – my understanding is that the background to requesting Town/Parish councils to pay up front was based around recommendations from the Devon Audit Partnership last year which stated;
The Council should consider whether evidence of spend should be gathered for higher value community projects for both the TAP fund and the Locality Budget to mitigate the risk of spend not being used for the purpose for which it was awarded. This could be achieved through use of the 'project completion report back form' for the locality budget.
Given the Auditors findings I see merit in continuing with the request for evidence of spend and project completion before payment, but by exception consider paying upfront if funding or the nature of delivery warrants it?  My approach will be one of being sensible so that we can strike the right balance between ensuring that the money is spent wisely without unduly holding things up with red tape.
I would again ask that where a situation arises that upfront payment of a scheme cannot be met by any of the Parishes that an early discussion with West Devon BC takes place. I am in the process of identifying a lead Officer/s to act as a single point of contact for the scheme and will notify who that will be through the Link Clerks in due course but in the mean time I am happy to act as that contact point.
I hope that this provides answers to the questions you have raised. 
184.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the account sheets to the committee members. Discussions took place. Cllr. Lamb proposed payment in the sum of £4,125.40, seconded by Cllr. Benson 
185.  Financial Statements
The Financial Statements were emailed to the committee members, all except the bank reconciliation sheets for July and August which the Clerk circulated at the meeting.
F&GP and toilet spreadsheets were discussed also the bank reconciliation sheets, Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
186. Review of Councils Vision Statement.
Discussions took place; Cllr. Leithall proposed that there be no changes to the document, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.
187. Review and hopefully except the following documents – Annual Risk Assessment-    
       Annual Review of Internal Control.
Cllr. Boot-Handford explained that these two documents were requested by our internal auditor; she has prepared draft documents which we now need to check and correct where necessary.
a) Statements of Internal Control: adjustments were made and Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the document with the amendments, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
b) Annual Risk Assessment: discussions took place and adjustments were made and Cllr. Boot-Handford to make the alterations and re-issue the document for discussion at October F&GP.
188. Update on Workplace Pensions.
The Clerk explained that our staging date is 1st July 2016; there are steps that have to be taken. 
Clerk to collate facts and figures for the scheme for October F&GP.
189. Review Asset Register.
Cllr. Piper did propose that any new items added to the register must have their value and the date they were added.
Cllr. Boot-Handford once again congratulated the Assistant Clerk on the work she had undertaken to prepare this document.
190. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson stated that there have been two site visits at Long Orchard and Broad Park Road. Cllr. Lamb was invited to attend on behalf of Council. There will be two more site visits next week Bedford Street and land South of Woolacombe Road. Granville Starkie has been working up some transport plans which will be going to the next Bere Peninsula Plans Group meeting.
Cllr. Benson stated they are looking at the relationship between The Neighbourhood Plan and West Devon’s ‘Our Plan’.
Items 11. Bere Ferrers Toilets and Water Sports and Item 12 Storage of Redundant paperwork deferred until October meeting. Item 13 Siting of Defibrillator Bere Alston to be referred to Full Council.
191. Correspondence.
1) WDBC – Gambling Act 2005-Consultation on draft Gambling Statement of Principles. The 
Borough Council is required to review its gambling policy every three years. Councillors felt that as there was no gambling establishments in the Peninsula this does not affect us.
2) West Country Rivers Trust – 3 Rivers Project Lumburn-Tavy-Walkham. The project aim is to 
 improve the environmental quality of these three rivers looking   particularly at 

pollution from urban and agricultural sources. We have identified a number of are 
across the catchment where there are high densities of properties on non- mains 
drainage that are also in close proximity to a water course; at least part of one of 
these areas is in your parish. Could Council assist by including information on the 
Information Drop in Day in your parish magazine and notice boards?
3) Geoffrey Cox QC.MP – Improve our Rural Roads. Mr. Cox has launched a Public Petition to 
The House of Commons calling for the improved maintenance of local roads. I am


 therefore inviting all Parish Councils, Local Councillors and County Councillors, as 
well as interested groups and organisations to get involved. However owing to 
parliamentary protocol it is still necessary for the form to be filled in by hand and 
returned to my office.
4) DALC – AGM and Conference 2015 Thursday 15th October West Point Conference Centre 

   Exeter.
5) Tavistock Country Bus – Community bus driver’s plea- use it or lose it.
Staff at Tavistock Country Bus are calling for more passengers as   dwindling 
numbers threaten service restrictions.
6) Tamar Energy Community & Transition Tavistock – are teaming up to bring you our Energy
Fair and Open Homes event on 3rd October in Tavistock Town Hall from 10.00 until 15.00.  The Green Open Homes will be open Saturday and Sunday 10th and 11th October.
7) Grant Thornton UK LLP – External auditor certificate and opinion 2014/15.
8) West Country Rivers Trust – River Tamar Celebration.
   This October a special festival to celebrate the River Tamar is taking place where 
people who live, work and have a close connection to the area’s rivers are being invited 
to share their stories and learn more about how the river flows through and affects all our lives. The festival, due to be held at Cotehele Quay, South East Cornwall, on 10th October from 11am to 4pm is part of the Make Your TaMARK Campaign.
9) DCC- John Richardson- Dawes- Bus Service changes West Devon.
Service 87 (Bere Alston- Tavistock) The 06.40 departure from Tavistock and the 18.54 
from Bere Alston withdrawn (but still runs up from Station to Village) Reminder of 
timetable slightly altered but no other departures withdrawn.
10. Tony Hogg’s monthly report- August 2015.
11. WDBC- Local residents to receive important voter registration information.
Households in the West Devon Council area will soon be receiving a form asking residents to check whether the information that appears on the electoral register for those living at their address is correct as part of the annual voter registration canvass.
192. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Property Inspection.                   
2. Final Acceptance of Paperwork.
3. Pensions Facts & Figures.               
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.38pm.
Signed this 29th day of September 2015. 
Chairman………………...
